

Suggestion to move forward with Zelle.

Spencer confirms comfortability with operating Zelle.

Chris motioned to support Zelle as platform.

Kate stated a bank account would need to be established, with two members assigned to the Area Bank Account.

Bob stated this Area generally have not held money, in the past. The process has been in place for the Groups to retain the money and the Area not to hold the cash.

Bob suggested should, this matter be something that is voted on at the group level?

Jeff suggested this would be a motion.

Spencer states he is comfortable to retain cash and is not comfortable electronically.

Jeff motioned to table "Treasurer-electronic money holding-Bank Account creating" until next month.

Activities Report- Kate stated only news is to discuss a potential activity in the future. June.

Idea stated "Dinosaur Day" speaker jam on a Saturday at as facility from 12-4pm or open to time.

Dinosaur nuggets provided. Supply drinks and some sides.

Invitees suggested to bring additional snacks/sides.

Format: Speakers with 25 yrs or more.

Prizes, raffles, no charge. No charge at door, no addict turned away.

Suggestion to provide raffle tickets at the door, at no cost.

TJ confirmed no charge.

Chris stated a flyer stating 7th tradition function as suggestion. This would imply ppl to donate drinks, snacks & monies. Which, the monies would be donated to Region.

TJ volunteered to contact Mandarin United Methodist to discuss potential hosting of function.

Web Servant -

Info Line –

GSR Reports

Carrying the Message - All is well.

Living with Hope - All is well.

Ultimate Weapon – All is well. New meeting format – newcomer meeting in main room, topic in other rooms.
Courage to Change-

Open Forum –

Old Business – Chair positions available:

Chair:

Vice Chair:

5

Secretary:

Vice Sec:

Web Servant:

Vice Web:

Vice Treasurer:

Vice Activities:

RCM:

RCM 2:

Suzanne read the description of the Secretary position.

Kate interjected stating way that she has established the ability to send the minutes out to everyone, is through a spreadsheet and template. Spreadsheet retains all member emails.

Bob suggested to submit the minutes to the created Serenity Coast Area Google Group.

Continued with willingness submittals.

Suzanne voiced willingness for chair position.

Derek relayed willingness for vice chair position.

Mike voiced willingness for Secretary position.

Kate & TJ voiced willingness for Vice Sec position.

Chris voiced willingness for Web Servant position.

Bob voiced willingness for Vice Web position.

TJ & Kate voiced willingness for Vice Treasurer position.

Julie voiced Vice Activities position.

Bob voiced willingness for RCM position.

Jeff voiced willingness for RCM 2 position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Suzanne as Chair position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Derek as Vice Chair position.

6

GSR votes 3 for 3-Mike as Secretary position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Kate as Vice Secretary position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Chris as Web Servant position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Bob as Vice Web position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-TJ as Vice Treasurer position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Julie as Vice Activities position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Bob as RCM position.

GSR votes 3 for 3-Jeff as RCM 2 position.

Eccna-East Coast Convention NA

Bob brought to everyones attention of the support of the convention. He recanted the info contained within the Report sent to the Area Group.

GSR votes 3 for 3-To support Eccna with Coquina Coast joint participation, to submit proposal to host convention.

06/22/24-Proposal submittal for Eccna 2025 at Eccna 2024 in Philadelphia, PA.

Bob and Deb are going to attend and will be submitting the proposal on behalf of Serenity/Coquina Coast.

Suzanne motions to table the Newsletter discussion.

Elections

Suzanne- Chair

Derek-Vice Chair

Mike M. -Secretary

Kate -Vice Sec

Chris-Web Servant

Bob F. Vice Web Servant

Spencer- Treasurer

TJ- Vice Treasurer

Kate- Activities Chair

Julie- Vice Act. Chair

Bob F.-RCM

Jeff-RCM 2

New Business – Deb announced if literature needs to be ordered, to make her aware.

She will not be holding a chair position. We will not be voting in a literature chair.

We will utilize Deb's account to place literature orders, if need be.

Kate & Spencer suggest moving forward with Activities event.

Potential dates June, July or August.

TJ will contact Mandarin Methodist to inquire how much cost and available dates to have UW meeting room.

Kate will contact Shephard of the Wood's to inquire how much cost and available dates to host.

Julie voiced celebrations.

Announcements: Bob brought attention to things he brought back from Region.

Pamphlets & additional readings.

The next meeting will be at Mandarin Presbyterian Church on May 25th @11 am.

Motion to close was made at...